Thankgiiving Fillage
Bome Ywners Rggociation

November 25, 2014

Attention: Utah County Board of Commissioners
Utah County Public Works Department
Thanksgiving Point Golf Club
Thanksgiving Village Community Boy Scouts and Volunteers

This letter has two purposes. The first is to acknowledge and show appreciation for the
cooperation from the Thanksgiving Point Golf Club Administration represented by Fred Harsh;
the Utah County Public Works Department represented by Aaron Eager; and more than forty
volunteers from the Thanksgiving Village Community following the initiative and leadership of
Dustin Bybee and his Boy Scout Troop.

The second purpose is almost unique but of equal importance. In a national environment of
governmental gridlock, common patterns of litigation, confrontation and blame, we have an
extraordinary example of what civic responsibility and cooperation should and can be. We have
a calm identification of need, cordial acceptance of responsibility, spontaneous offers of help
from Boy Scouts and adult volunteers and County level cooperation.

The result of this coming together of many has been to restore the environmental health of the
large waterfall pond on the golf course and to enhance the beauty of the surroundings for many
homes. This has been done in a spirit of total cooperation. The project resulted in the spraying of
phragmites, and the removal of tamarisk trees and many varieties of weeds.

[t is the commitment of the Thanksgiving village Home Owners Association to see that this
example of doing what should be done, in the way it should be done will be the future standard.

Best Regards,

Lol Comest

Frank Gonzales, Presidént—"
Thanksgiving Village HOA




